StateLines

www.frostburg.edu/news/statelines.htm

For and about FSU people Volume 43, Number 10, October 29, 2012 A publication of the FSU Office of Communications and Media Relations

Copy deadline: noon Wednesday, statelines@frostburg.edu

FSU Graham Memorial Project Honors Medal of Honor Recipient

Ceremony Dedicates Library Deck, Kicks off "Memorializing Vietnam" Project

In 1967, U.S. Marine Corps *Capt.*James A. Graham '63, gave his life in Vietnam following a series of heroic actions that were later found worthy of recognition with the Medal of Honor, the nation's highest military honor. On Oct. 20, FSU launched the Graham Memorial Project, a living memorial to the fallen hero.

The project began with the dedication of the deck of the Lewis J. Ort Library in Capt. Graham's honor and the unveiling of a plaque there, but it will continue with the interdisciplinary educational project, "Memorializing Vietnam." The educational project will be a semesterlong advanced colloquium that will examine the historical, political, social and economic aspects of the Vietnam War. Following that study, FSU students will work in teams to conceptualize the design of a memorial on FSU's campus honoring Graham, while taking into account all they have learned about the conflict in Vietnam and its impact on the nation and world.

On Saturday, following the singing of the "Star-Spangled Banner" by members of FSU's music fraternity, two Vietnam-era CH46 helicopters from Marine Helicopter Squadron One flew over the campus in a tribute to Graham.

Among those in attendance were Graham's widow, Janice Clark '64, and their two children, retired USMC Col. John Graham '85, and retired USAF Col. Jennifer Graham, as well as Col. Robert Golden III, Marine Corps Recruiting Command chief of staff, representing the Marine commandant.

An honor guard from the Vietnam Veterans of America Chapter 172 presented colors. The event closed with the singing of "God Bless America" and the Marines in attendance singing the "U.S. Marine Corps Hymn."

A number of James Graham's Sigma Tau Gamma fraternity brothers were there, as were several Marines who had served with him in Vietnam. John Graham noted the number of people present who had known his father for just a few years, yet "he left indelible images on people that he did not know very long, and here you are 45 years later."

"Frostburg was extremely important to Dad," John Graham said. It was where he met his wife, where he found his Sigma Tau Gamma brothers and where he found his faith. "This is where it all changed for Dad here. ... That's why it's so fitting that Frostburg is the place to tell Dad's story," John Graham said.

Retired USAF Col. Donald White, who chairs the project's steering committee, said the group is determined to follow the wishes of the Graham family that this project be about establishing a living memorial "that will instill traditions within the student population: lifelong learning, personal core values of community selflessness, integrity, excellence, service before self and an understanding that humility is an important personal trait."

James Graham was honored for his heroism when, in June 1967 against heavy odds, he led a unit of Marines in attacking two machine-gun nests in the Quang Tri Province. With the group under heavy fire, Graham ordered his men to retreat, remaining behind with a wounded soldier unable to be moved.

"The one thing that you could count on with Jim Graham was that you could count on Jim Graham," his son said.

Read more about Graham's story at http://tinyurl.com/Graham-Memorial-Project.

The memorial is a project of the FSU Alumni Association. The FSU Foundation also has two scholarship funds honoring Graham. For info on supporting the Graham Memorial Project Fund or the scholarship funds, contact the FSU Office of University Advancement at x4161.

F Music

Note: Unless otherwise noted, recitals and concerts will take place in PAC Pealer Recital Hall and are free and open to the public. For info, contact the Department of Music at x4109 or visit www.frostburg.edu/dept/music.

Recording Artist Michael Jacobs



Award-winning recording artist Michael Jacobs will present a live concert on **Thursday**, **Nov. 1**, from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. in the Lane Center Loft. Afterwards, Jacobs will host a coffee shop hour, talking with the campus community about Native American culture and history. Jacobs creates a compelling musical mixture of Native American, roots rock, pop

and folk. He doesn't just address Native American culture or issues – he addresses human issues: peace, justice, suffering, the environment, relationships, personal responsibility and wholeness.

Jacobs' debut solo CD, "Sacred Nation," received the 2003 Native American Music Award for Best Independent Recording. Jacobs' latest, "The Art of Peace," a blend of Native American influences with powerful roots rock, pop and folk, recently received three 2012 Indian Summer Music Awards.

For info, contact Victoria Snyder at x3158.

An Evening of Clarinet and Piano Music

FSU's Department of Music will present faculty members *Dr. Mark Gallagher* and *Dr. James DeWire* in a clarinet and piano recital on **Thursday, Nov. 1**, at 8 p.m. The

performance will feature music from composers Karen Tanaka, René de Boisdeffre, Francis Poulenc, Isaac Albeniz and Johannes Brahms.

Clarinetist and associate professor Gallagher is the chair of FSU's
Department of Music. Gallagher has performed with the Contemporary
Music Forum of Washington,
Washington Opera, U.S. Navy Band,
Milwaukee Symphony Orchestra,
Milwaukee Ballet Orchestra, Baltimore
Chamber Orchestra, Cincinnati Ballet
Orchestra, Cincinnati Chamber
Orchestra, Bronx Symphony and New
York City Ballet Orchestra. He holds a
Doctor of Musical Arts degree from the
University of Wisconsin-Madison.

Pianist DeWire is a lecturer of music at FSU. He is a frequent solo performer and member of the West Shore Trio, has appeared up and down the eastern seaboard and is becoming known for his dynamic interpretations of 20th-century works and his "old-world flair." Recent concerts include solo recitals in Guildenhorn Recital Hall at

the University of Maryland in furtherance of a doctoral degree. He was the featured soloist at the First National Convention of the Music Link Organization in Washington, D.C. In April 2008, he recorded an all-Brahms concert featuring the recently discovered Gavottes, which he arranged and completed for concert performance.

New York Lounge Night Fundraiser

Come support the Frostburg Center for Creative Writing with a fundraiser night of poetry and piano Saturday, Nov. 3, from 8:30 to 11 p.m. The evening will feature the talented Mary Edwards (http://marvedwardsmusic. com) performing piano and singing and New York poet George Guida (http://georgeguida.com), along with other poets and writers from the area. Edwards, whose most recent album is Eastern/Central and Mountain/Pacific, writes and performs songs that fuse pop, jazz and soul with a style that has been described as cinema for the ear. Guida's fiction, poetry and criticism appear in many journals and anthologies.

Tickets are \$15 and available for purchase through Main Street Books, the Allegany Arts Council and the Center for Creative Writing.

For info, email cwcenter@ frostburg.edu.

Henry to Perform Saxophone Recital

Tanika Henry will present her junior saxophone recital on Sunday, Nov. 4, at 3 p.m. She will be accompanied by Dr. James DeWire on piano.

Henry will open her recital with Paule Maurice's "Tableaux de Provence" ("Paintings of Provence"), the five movements depicting scenes of Provence, France: "Dance of the Young Girls"; the soft, gentle serenade, "Song for My Love"; "The Bohemian Girl," with its rhythmic, gypsy feel; the melancholy "The Soul Sigh for the Tombs"; and the quick, exciting "Le Cabridan" (roughly translated "The Great Bee"). Next, she will perform the three fairly short movements of Heitor Villa-Lobos' "Fantasia," opening with the quick-moving "Anime," moving to the eerie, yet dynamic "Lent," then diving straight into the fast-moving "Tres Anime." The second half of the program will begin with "Sonata No. 6 in G Minor" by Antonio Vivaldi, a piece with a calm and light feel in the classical genre. Henry will close her recital with the energetic and passionate jazz-styled "Concerto for Stan Getz" by Richard Bennett.

LIVE! at StarScape **Presents Blues Legend** John Hammond



The Cultural **Events Series at** FSU will present Grammy winner and blues legend John Hammond on Saturday, Nov. 10, at 8 p.m. at the Lyric

Theatre at 20 E. Main St. in Frostburg. (Note that this is a change from the original location, which was Windsor Hall, Cumberland Town Centre.) The performance is presented as part of the club series, LIVE! at StarScape.

Hammond, who was inducted in the Blues Hall of Fame in 2011, offers a solo performance on quitar and harmonica that reveals why musical legends such as Tom Waits and T-Bone Burnett consider him to be a master and a virtuoso. Immediately following the performance, Hammond will participate in an interactive questionand-answer session with audience members.

Tickets are \$20 for adults and \$15 for youth under 17. Corporate and group discount rates are also available.

For info, contact the CES box office at x3137 or visit CES' website at ces.frostburg.edu.

Theatre

'Pinkalicious'



Pinkalicious, played by Maureen Groff

Celebrate the dizzying world of "pink" with the Roundabout Children's Theatre on Friday, Nov. 2, at 7:30 p.m. and Saturday, Nov. 3, at 2 p.m. in the PAC Drama Theatre. Sponsored by FSU's Department of Theatre and Dance and directed by Jennifer Clark, "Pinkalicious the Musical," is based on the popular children's book by Elizabeth and Victoria Kann, with music by John Gregor.

"Pinkalicious" celebrates the power of one young girl's imagination. In this sweet tale, Pinkalicious can't stop eating pink cupcakes even after the doctor diagnoses her with pinkititis. When the pinkititis takes a turn for the worse, Pinkalicious learns that the world of pink has limitations, and she must find a way out of her pink predicament.

Before the **Nov. 3** show, everyone is invited to a "Pinkalicious Party" with playful activities for kids from noon to 2 p.m. in the PAC lobby.

For info, call the Theatre and Dance box office at x7462, Monday through Friday, 9 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. and 1:30 to 4 p.m. Tickets are \$5 for children and students, and \$10 for the general public.

Presentations

Leadership Studies Advising Session

Join students and faculty from the Leadership Studies Minor on Tuesday, Oct. 30, from 3:30 to 4:30 p.m. in Lane Manicur Hall 133 B-C (the back of the hall) as they discuss what the minor program offers and how it can be used in future workplace and community leadership contexts. Leadership Studies alumna Linda Abbey '09 will share how the minor has helped her achieve personal growth and financial success despite a struggling economy. Abbey now owns her own full-time, homebased business through a privately owned company. In only three months, Abbey has become an executive trainer at this company, while working full time at a detention center where she coaches young men and women on how to lead successful lives.

Students in LEAD 101 Introduction to Leadership Studies will host the event. Minor requirements, LEAD course offerings for spring and examples of local and global experiential leadership opportunities will be discussed.

For info, contact April Baer, LEAD 101 instructor and coordinator of the Wellness Program, at x3035 or apbaer@frostburg.edu. For info on the minor, contact Dr. Elesha L. Ruminski, coordinator of Leadership Studies, at elruminski@frostburg.edu or x4480.

Presidential Candidate to Speak via Skype

Peta Lindsay, the 2012 presidential candidate of the Party for Socialism and Liberation, will speak to Dr. Sheri Whalen's CMST 355 Political Communication class via Skype on Wednesday, Oct. 31, at 3:45 p.m. in PAC 128. Faculty, staff and students are welcome to attend.

Lindsay was born in Virginia, grew up in Philadelphia and is a 2008 graduate of Howard University. She represented the U.S. anti-war movement at the 3rd General Assembly of the Asia-Wide Campaign Against the U.S. and Japanese Aggression and Domination of Asia in 2009. For over a decade, Lindsay has helped to lead countless demonstrations across the country against wars, racism, budget cuts, tuition hikes, police brutality and anti-LGBT bigotry and in support of immigrant rights, women's rights and the Palestinian people's right to selfdetermination. She has been a tireless advocate for the rights of working people and for socialism.

For info, contact Whalen at sawhalen@frostburg.edu.

Higurashi to Explore Collaborations With Universities in Japan



FSU's College of Business, in partnership with the Center for International Education, will host Dr. Yoshiko Higurashi in an

open presentation and discussion on **Friday, Nov. 9**, at 2 p.m. in the Lane Atkinson Room (232). Higurashi, a professor of Japanese and director of the Japanese Language Program at San Diego State University, will offer her expert insights on possibilities for educational collaboration with universities in Japan. The event is open to FSU students, faculty and staff.

Higurashi is an internationally acclaimed Japanese language educator. She is the single author of Japanese language textbooks for college students at all three levels. She is also the director of the Japan International Programs, in charge of 17 direct exchange programs. In addition, she is the director of the National Faculty Development Institute "Incorporating Japanese Studies Into the Undergraduate Curriculum" (aka "Japan Studies Institute") sponsored by the American Association of State Colleges and Universities.

For info, contact Dr. Sudhir Singh at ssingh@frostburg.edu or x4093.

AL Fall Seminar Series

Dr. Steve DiFazio, West Virginia University, will present "Population Genomics of 'Populus trichocarpa'" on **Thursday, Nov. 15**, at 3:30 p.m. in AL Room 109. For info, go to www.umces.edu/al/seminar/schedule.



Workshops The Frostburg Center for Creat

The Frostburg Center for Creative Writing's fifth annual Music and Writing Workshops will take place **Saturday, Nov. 3**, from noon to 4:30 p.m. in Pullen 108, 109 and 110.

The workshops provide an opportunity to explore where music and words intersect. Participants can sign up for one of the following workshops:

The Music as Muse Workshop is designed to increase the musicality of prose (fiction and nonfiction) and poetry by engaging the music of language and the music people love. Participants will then produce short exercises and share new work. Poet

Doug Van Gundy will teach the workshop.

The Lyric Writing Workshop will introduce students to song-writing techniques. Songwriters are encouraged to bring lyrics-in-progress if they have them. This workshop will be led by singer-songwriter Mary Edwards.

The Music and Writing Workshop will examine how music is written about critically, practically and as inspiration. Led by poet George Guida, students will learn how to develop a band's profile, write album and performance reviews, and more. Writers will be encouraged to help promote the musical diversity of the region.

For info, email <u>cwcenter@</u> <u>frostburg.edu</u>.

Points of Pride

Homecoming Court Raises More Than \$6,000 for Charities



Amanda Wallace of Alpha Sigma Alpha and Eric Paul from Phi Mu Delta

Nine student candidates for FSU's 2012 Homecoming court have raised a total of \$6,029.01 to donate to various charities as part of FSU's Leadership and Homecoming festivities.

Representing seven campus organizations, these candidates have upheld an eight-year tradition of supporting local and national charities in need.

This year's Queen is *Amanda Wallace* of Alpha Sigma Alpha. She raised \$215 for Easter Seals, a charity that supports children and adults with disabilities. The Homecoming King is *Eric Paul* from Phi Mu Delta, who raised \$721.89 for the Cumberland YMCA.

Other members for the 2012 Homecoming Court are:

- Lauren Schoelen of Alpha Sigma Tau who raised \$3,577.52 for the American Heart Association
- Samantha Mulvey of Delta Zeta who raised \$542.47 for the American Cancer Society
- Liku Waka of Alpha Phi Omega who raised \$85 for Big Brothers/Big Sisters
- Nicole Wilson and Evan Greenberg, both from the Residence Hall Association, who raised a combined \$307.13 for Heifer International
- Jerica Bennett and Jeffrey Ilechie, both from the Student Government Association, who raised a combined \$580 for the Allegany County Animal Shelter

Before the Homecoming King and Queen were crowned, each candidate spent three weeks raising money for his or her selected charity. After this process came the candidate interviews and student body voting, which took place in the week leading up to Leadership and Homecoming Weekend. The Homecoming King and Queen were chosen based on the popular vote, and were crowned during the Bobcat Growl Pep Rally on Oct. 18. In addition to reigning over Leadership and Homecoming Weekend, the King and Queen received the Foundation Royalty Award of \$250 each, given to them by the FSU Foundation, Inc.

For info, contact the SGA office at x4304.

Career Expo 2012



A number of alumni represented the Department of Recreation & Parks Management at Career Expo 2012 held during Leadership and Homecoming Weekend. They are, front row, left to right, Katy Barger '11, Amanda Porter Leach '11, Dr. Robert Kauffman, Brittany Figdore '08 and Tommy Craig '12; and, back row, left to right, Jonathan Radovich '11 and Dan Goff '11.

Take Note

Frostburg Coalition Joins Forces to Reduce High-Risk Drinking

A wide variety of interests have joined together in the Frostburg area to address high-risk drinking among young people between the ages of 12 and 25, forming the Frostburg Community Coalition.

The nonprofit group has the long-term goal of decreasing the percentage of high school seniors that consume alcohol by 10 percent as measured by the Youth Risk Behavior Survey by 2014 and to decrease the binge-drinking rate by 10 percent as measured by the CORE Survey by 2015. Efforts to encourage low- and no-risk consumption include a social norms marketing campaign at Mountain Ridge and FSU, facilitating MADD training workshops for area parents and discussing strategies to discourage the sale of grain alcohol in area retail outlets.

The coalition has authored a "Cooperating Alcohol Agreement" where, in exchange for having the TIPS (Training for Intervention Procedures)-trained staff on hand Thursday, Friday

and Saturday evenings, the managers at F-Bar, Dante's, Zen-Shi, the Outback Lounge and Byrnes Store are provided free marketing materials that promote their business along with low-risk consumption strategies for their customers to look over. Free TIPS training is available to any other outlet that agrees to the same principles.

The coalition includes representatives from the Allegany County Board of Education, the Allegany County Health Department, the Maryland Department of Juvenile Justice, the Department of Social Services, FSU, Mountain Ridge High School, the City of Frostburg, University Neighbors, F-Bar, Western Maryland Distributing Co., the Allegany County Liquor Board and local landlords.

The coalition is working on prevention strategies in four areas – social availability of alcohol in non-retail settings; retail availability, especially in terms of alcohol sales to those under 21; enforcement and adjudication for those who violate alcoholic beverage laws; and a social and community norms campaign to address attitudes toward high-risk drinking.

Current efforts include the promotion of an anonymous police tip hotline (301-687-STOP) and added support for increased police patrols in the neighborhood immediately adjacent to the University's campus.

The Frostburg Community Coalition meets monthly to promote its efforts to decrease the harms associated with underage and excessive alcohol consumption. For info about the Frostburg Community Coalition, contact coordinator Lyndsey Baker at x4892 or lkbaker@frostburg.edu.

Children's Book Award

FSU's Children's Literature Centre CLC Book Award was created to honor a children's picture book that emphasizes the attributes of courage, love and compassion.

One of only a handful of children's literature awards given by higher education institutions, the aim of the CLC Book Award is to encourage and support authors/illustrators in the early years of their careers.

Book titles may be submitted for consideration for the award by **Oct. 31** each year by emailing clc@frostburg. edu. Chosen books will have to be children's picture books of any genre, have literary/artistic merit and inspire compassion, love and courage in the children who read it. A nominating committee selects the winner, which is then announced at the annual Spring Festival of Children's Literature.

For info, contact the Children's Literature Centre at x3133 or clc@frostburg.edu, or visit www.frostburg.edu/clc. More detailed criteria for the award can also be found at the website.

Have a Ticket-Free Halloween!

The state of Maryland has Open Container laws, meaning that anyone, under or over the age of 21, in a public space, with alcohol in hand, will be forking over more than \$200 in fines to the city, state or through FSU's Code of Student Conduct process on campus. It's also illegal to be in possession of or to consume alcohol under the age of 21, and it's illegal to drive under the influence of alcohol and other drugs.

For info on being safe in the Burg, check out www.frostburg.edu/realitycheck.

Community Dialogue Series to Continue

The Frostburg community is invited to participate in the continuation of the Sustaining Campus and Community Dialogue Series in Frostburg. The conversation will continue in the second session this fall on Thursday, Nov. 1, from 5:30 to 8:30 p.m. at the Frostburg Community Center at 23 S. Water St. This project supports existing collaborative efforts and promotes healthy relationships between campus and community, as well as a peaceful, non-violent culture in the Mountain City. Conflict resolution experts Drs. Frank Dukes and Marvin Johnson will continue their work with the community throughout the ongoing series. A free buffet dinner will be served.

If you would like to be listed as a formal partner of the dialogue series to show your support for efforts to promote a non-violent culture in the community, contact Dr. Elesha L. Ruminski at elruminski@frostburg.edu or x4480. Project information is available at www.frostburg.edu/dept/cmst/dialogue-series. Join the event on Facebook through the FSU Communication Studies Department group as well.

USM Staff Awards

The Council of University System Staff (CUSS) is again accepting nominations for the Board of Regents' University System of Maryland Staff Awards. These awards represent the highest honor bestowed by the regents for achievements of exempt and nonexempt employees from USM institutions, and are presented to staff members who have demonstrated excellence in one of the following categories: (1) contribution to the institution and/or unit to which the person belongs, (2) service to students in an academic or residential environment, (3) public service to the university or greater community or (4) effectiveness and efficiency in academic or administrative transformation. Two employees are

recognized in each category for a total of eight awards.

Nominations are first considered at an institutional level before being forwarded to the CUSS Awards Review Committee for final selection. An internal Staff Awards Review Committee made up of the following staff employees will select nominees from FSU:

- Kelly Durst, Office of Human Resources, x7487, kdurst@frostburg.edu
- Nancy Frost, Ort Library, x3058, <u>nfrost@frostburg.edu</u>
- Jay Hegeman, Student and Educational Services, x4738, jhegeman@frostburg.edu
- Jesse Ketterman, Student and Educational Services, x4311, <u>iketterman@frostburg.edu</u>
- Dean Bolden, Physical Plant, x7004, djbolden@frostburg.edu

Contact any of these committee members with the name of a potential candidate and reasons why you believe that staff member to be worthy of an award nomination. The committee members then will work with you to complete a competitive nomination packet. FSU's selected nominees are due to be submitted to the CUSS Committee in early December.

FSU has had staff award winners in the past, including award recipients in 2011 and 2012.

Sponsor a Family This Thanksgiving

Through the 13th Annual Sponsor-a-Family Program, departments and organizations on campus can help make a difference in a family's life in Western Maryland by providing a food basket to a family in need.

If your office or organization is interested in sponsoring a family for the Thanksgiving holiday, email Clarissa Lang at the Office of Volunteerism and National Service at calang@frostburg.edu for further details as soon as possible.

All baskets will be delivered on the Monday and Tuesday before Thanksgiving.

Oxfam Banquet to Fight Hunger

The Oxfam Hunger Banquet will be held **Monday**, **Nov. 12**, at 6 p.m. in Lane Manicur Hall. This event is open to the public.

The Oxfam Hunger Banquet is a great way to learn more about world hunger and the effects it has on people around the world. During this program, the group will discuss the number of people that go to bed hungry, how many have no idea where their next meal is coming from and what one can do to make a difference in these people's lives.

Attendees are asked to bring a canned food donation or a monetary

donation to support the Frostburg Food Pantry.

For info, contact Jamie Williams, A STAR! AmeriCorps Academic Enrichment and volunteer coordinator, at jirvine@frostburg.edu or x7598.

Graduation Will Be Here Soon!

It's not too early to think about graduation, especially if you intend to graduate on **Wednesday**, **Dec. 19**, at 2 p.m. in the Cordts PE Center.

The Colleges of Business, Education, and Liberal Arts and Sciences will present their graduates during a single ceremony. Tickets will be required for admission. Each graduate will be allotted six tickets.

Complete your graduation application in PAWS now and check with the Registrar's Office to ensure everything is in order.

The first of two Commencement mailings was sent in mid-October to your local and permanent addresses. If necessary, update your information in PAWS to ensure upcoming mailings will be sent to the correct locations.

Caps and gowns are provided at no cost to all graduates and may be ordered at the University Store. Your order must be placed by **Friday**, **Nov. 9**.

A Grad Fair will be held **Tuesday**, **Dec. 11**, from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. in Lane Manicur Hall. If you have ordered your cap and gown, they will be available for pick-up here. You will also have the opportunity to enter drawings, purchase graduation merchandise and more.

Full details about the ceremony can be found on the Commencement website at www.frostburg.edu/events/commencement. For info, contact Brittni Teter at x4423 or bkteter@frostburg.edu.

Get Involved

Join the Reading Café



Students are invited to join the Reading Café, a book club where students and faculty can read and discuss children's literature. The group will be reading "Pie" by Sarah Weeks.

The initial and informational meeting about the Reading Café will be held on **Tuesday, Oct. 30**, at 4 p.m. in Framptom 205. The first 15 students to join will be given a free copy of the book, and all participants will receive a certificate of participation.

The Reading Café is sponsored by the Children's Literature Centre.

For info, visit the following glogster poster: http://ekmilleson.edu.glogster.com/reading-cafe.

Interested in **Sustainability Issues?**

Then join Learning Green, Living Green at FSU. The next LGLG Committee meeting will be held on **Wednesday, Nov. 14**, from 1 to 2 p.m. in Lane 111. For info, contact Lawrence A. Gingerich, Safety and Sustainability coordinator, at x4360 or lagingerich@frostburg.edu.

BURG Peer Education Network Events

Bthe1: Alcohol, Tuesday, Oct. 30, 6:30 p.m., Lane Atkinson Room (232). This Bthe1 bystander intervention program follows the same format as the original but is specific to bystander care as it relates to alcohol and possible sexual assault relating to intoxication. Students will learn how to safely intervene and make a difference in a friend's life.

Upcoming UCM Events

For info, contact the Rev. Dr. Cindy Zirlott in Hitchins 308, or at x7490 or c.zirlott@frostburg.edu.

Spiritual Study Break – A
Contemporary Vesper Worship
Experience, Wednesdays, 9 p.m., Lane
108

Brown Bag Book Discussion Group, Thursdays through Nov. 15, noon to 1 p.m., Sand Springs Hall. This fall the book is "The Forgotten God" by Francis Chan.

Fellowship of Christian Athletes, Thursdays, 8:15 to 9:30 p.m., Library 237. This is a student-led Bible study, and is open to all.

Faith Connections. Each Sunday morning during the fall semester, the group will visit a different Frostburg church.

Finding True North Bible Study, Sundays, 6:45 to 9 p.m., Library 237. In the study and discussion series, "Living on Purpose," the group will continue to explore the five-fold purpose that the Christian faith tradition teaches.

Catholic Campus Ministry

For info, contact Kathleen Broadwater in the Osborne Newman Center, or at 301-689-5041 or k.broadwater@frostburg.edu.

Dinner, Tuesdays, 6 p.m.
Freedom to Love, Tuesdays, 7 p.m.
Open to everyone.
Word-to-Action Bible Study,

Wednesdays, 7:30 p.m., Osborne Newman Center lounge. Learn how to live your life through the scriptures.

Som International

Where Would You Like to Study Abroad?

The Center for International Education offers various ways for FSU students to see the world. In some cases, students can pay FSU tuition, room and board and study for a semester or a year in Ireland, England, Spain, France, China, Italy, Australia, Peru, Botswana or in many other countries. FSU also offers summer study abroad programs. Financial aid, student loans and scholarships are available.

For info, visit the Fuller House (across the street from Braddock House), call x4714 or email Victoria Gearhart at vmgearhart@frostburg.edu. Also, check out the CIE website at www.frostburg.edu/admin/cie/stdyabrd.htm.

Study Abroad in Limerick, Ireland, During the Spring 2013 Semester

Students can study abroad for a semester in Ireland at Mary Immaculate College and pay FSU tuition. Financial aid may be used to help cover the costs of room and board. Credits will transfer back to FSU. Check out the website for Mary Immaculate College at www.mic.ul.ie.

Student Life Want to Be an RA?

If interested, pick up an application from the Residence Life Office or Edgewood Commons Apartments. Applications are due by **Wednesday**, **Nov. 7**, at noon at the Residence Life Office.

Edgewood Commons

Now is your chance to secure your space for the spring! Application forms are available at www.edgewood.commonsapts.com. Simply print and fill out the documents and return them to the Edgewood office with the application fees.

Stop by during the week from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. to take a tour. For info, call 301-689-1370 or email info@edgewood commonsapts.com.



Admissions and Financial Workshop

High school seniors and their parents are invited to join FSU in cooperation with the Maryland Higher Education Commission as they offer an admissions and financial workshop with the College Preparation Intervention Program. The workshops will be at Mountain Ridge High School on **Thursday**, **Nov. 1**, and again at

Fort Hill High School on **Wednesday**, **Nov. 7**. Both sessions will begin at 6:30 p.m.

The workshop will focus on important deadlines, the timeline for the college search, the financial aid process and information needed for the Free Application for Federal Student Aid. The workshop is open to seniors.

For info, contact Dr. Cindy Herzog, associate dean of FSU's College of Liberal Arts and Sciences, at x4142 or cherzog@frostburg.edu.

Greenhouse Workshop

The Frostburg Grows project will hold a two-part workshop explaining high tunnel greenhouse construction, with a classroom session on **Friday**, **Nov. 2**, from 6 to 9 p.m. and a high tunnel building session on **Saturday**, **Nov. 3**, from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Both sessions will take place at City Place, 14 S. Water St., Frostburg. There will be a \$25 fee for the workshop, which can be paid at the door.

High tunnel greenhouses are used by fruit and vegetable producers to extend the growing season in the spring and fall. A high tunnel is essentially a greenhouse without heat or fans, making them much less expensive than other greenhouses.

The classroom portion of the class will cover the different types of high tunnels, construction methods and typical modifications to high tunnels. During the building session, participants will help with the construction of a high tunnel.

To register for the workshop, contact the Garrett County Office of the University of Maryland Extension Service at 301-334-6960. For info, contact Willie Lantz at 301-334-6960.



What's Happening at FSU-TV3

Season Premieres of "Down to Earth With Dr. G" and "Bobcast" This Week!

The first episode of season nine of "Down to Earth With Dr. G" will feature President *Dr. Jonathan Gibralter* discussing politics and the importance of voting. This segment will also feature *Timothy Magrath*, a lecturer in the Political Science Department. Gibralter will also speak with *Jasmine Alston*, the vice president of the Student Government Association, and compare the presidential campaign with SGA and how it is run. FSU students will also have the opportunity to ask Gibralter questions that pertain to this topic.

Tune in Monday at 9 p.m. for this episode or Wednesday or Friday, also at 9 p.m.

Season three of the "Bobcast" will feature FSU's Football and Men's Soccer teams as well as the anniversary of Title IX, which is being celebrated across the U.S. Join FSU-TV3 Tuesday night at 9 p.m. with show producer and host *Anthony Anastasio* and meet the new faces of the production team. Join *Alyssa McTaggert* with the new segment, "60 Seconds With the Cats," featuring a brief update of FSU Sports; field reporters *Shafiyq Hinton* and *Bobby Watford*; and the new "Showdown" panelists *Vince Morton*, *Jr.*, and *Blake Grudzien*.

You can also tune in on Thursday at 9 p.m. for the series, and follow the show on Facebook at www.facebook.com/FSUBobcast.

Allegany County School Board Meetings to Air Soon

In November, FSU-TV3, in cooperation with AACTV, Cumberland's PEG Channel, will carry the Allegany County School Board business and public meetings. The meetings will air the second Thursday of the month and again on the first Thursday of the next month before the next meeting.

Be sure to check the program schedule on FSU-TV3's website at www.frostburg.edu/fsu-tv3.

FSU Events Calendar

MONDAY, OCT. 29 Women's Volleyball6 p.m
TUESDAY, OCT. 30 NSLS Speaker Broadcast
WEDNESDAY, OCT. 31 – Halloween BURG Sex Wars
THURSDAY, NOV. 1 SHRM Red Cross Blood Drive 9 a.m5 p.m. Lane Atkinson Room (232) UPC Creation Station: Chroma Crystals 11 a.m3 p.m. Lane Lower Lobby Blackout Day noon-1 p.m. Campuswide Residence Hall Association: General Body Meeting 5 p.m. Dunkle 218 BURG General Body Meeting 6:30 p.m. Guild 205 African Student Association: Open Mic Night 6:30 p.m. Lane Loft Stage Guest Artist Series: Slovenian Saxophone Quartet 7:30 p.m. PAC Pealer Recital Hall African Student Association: Showcase Dance 9-11 p.m. Cordts 164
FRIDAY, NOV. 2 Roundabout Children's Theatre: "Pinkalicious the Musical"
SATURDAY, NOV. 3 PRAXIS
Roundabout Children's Theatre: "Pinkalicious the Musical"
SUNDAY, NOV. 4

Questions? Call 301-687-4411. All information is subject to change.

Note: FSU is committed to making all of its programs, services, and activities accessible to persons with disabilities. To request accommodations through the ADA Compliance Office, call 301-687-4102 or use a Voice Relay Operator at 1-800-735-2258.

UCM: Finding True North6:45-9 p.m.Library 237

This Halloween, Remember to Designate a Driver if Alcohol Is Served.

